
May 13, 2009

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

David Erickson
Interim President and Chief Executive Officer
Alberta Electric System Operator
2500, 330 – 5 Avenue SW
Calgary, Alberta
T2P 0L4

Re: North American Electric Reliability Corporation

Dear Mr. Erickson:

On August 4, 2008, the North American Electric Reliability Corporation (“NERC”)
submitted a petition seeking approval of the proposed Reliability Standard of NERC,
PRC-023-1 — Transmission Relay Loadability.

It has come to NERC’s attention that there was one inadvertent reference to the requested
effective date. By this filing, NERC corrects the reference on page 27 under item 12 of
the body of the filing to conform it to the introductory and conclusion paragraphs, as well
as the text of the Reliability Standard. Specifically, the reference to “effective the first
day of the quarter no sooner than fifteen months after regulatory approval by the
Commission” should instead state that the Reliability Standard be made “effective
consistent with the implementation plan accompanying the Reliability Standard.”

Accordingly, NERC respectfully requests acceptance of this errata filing.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/ Rebecca J. Michael
Rebecca J. Michael
Attorney for North American Electric
Reliability Corporation


